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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
December 10, 2018
Ohio University

Board Members Present: Phil Smith, Dr. David Lee, Tim Lecklider, Frank Willson, Amy Numbers, Michelle Crandall, Craig Baldridge, Nichole Brinker, Bob Hoying, Pete Fingerhut, Dave Cecutti, Gerrilyn Rozich, Heather Baxter
Board Members Absent: Clay Rose, Orcun Turkay, Michael O’Malley, Eric Belfrage
Guests: Dana McDaniel, City of Dublin; Bo Bentele, Homewood Suites; Umesh Vaidya, Crowne Plaza; Chris Cano, Marriott NW; Charles Stuart, Hilton Garden Inn; Jessica Myers, Homewood Suites.
Staff: Scott Dring, Sara Blatnik, Allie Gardner, Pat King, Josh Bricker, Katie Rich
Board Action Items:
· Tim Lecklider made a motion to approve the October 2018 Consent Agenda, which included the August Board Meeting Minutes and July 2018 Financials. Gerrilyn Rozich seconded. All approved.
· Board to utilize Elevator Speech as opportunities arise throughout the community.
· Board to provide possible contacts at Dublin City School’s Central Office to serve on the DCVB Board of Directors.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Welcome – Phil welcomed guests to Ohio University for the December Board Meeting.
II.  Consent Agenda


a. Consent Agenda Approval – Tim Lecklider made a motion to approve the December 2018 Consent Agenda, which included the October Board Meeting Minutes and November 2018 Financials. Gerrilyn Rozich seconded. All approved.
b. Financials – A summary of the financials for December 2018: Staff provided the financials earlier in the week as part of the Consent Agenda. Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru the month of September totaled $451,943 an increase of 5.5 percent from FY18 and a .0.01 percent decrease vs. the YTD budget of $452,000. The current total in the checking and saving accounts after the month of November is $259,668.95. Account receivables total $350. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,000. Through November, total expenses year-to-date stand at 35.1 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 42.4 percent. All account lines are where they should be at the beginning of the fiscal year. See attached. The Bureau’s Executive Committee reviews and the Finance Committee receives detailed financials on a monthly basis.
III.  Executive Committee Report
a. Dublin Fieldhouse – Bob Hoying provided an overview of the proposed Dublin Fieldhouse. The facility would be built in Bridge Park and would be next to a parking garage and office/residential space. The multi-use facility would feature basketball and volleyball courts, trade show exhibit space and could be designed for a 4,000-seat arena to host concerts, sporting events and high school graduations. The Bureau has supported the project and helped fund an economic impact study on the facility. Scott noted the greatest time of need for our hotels are weekends during shoulder seasons (November – February) and this facility would help attract business during that time frame. Bob said the next step is to present to Dublin City Council in January.
b. 2019-22 Strategic Plan – Scott shared the 2019-22 Strategic Plan’s Scorecard that will be used to update the Board on progress of the Plan. The four key strategic initiatives include – Make Tourism a Shared Community Imperative; Grow Shoulder and Off-Peak Visitation; Develop a Tourism Pipeline; and Cultivate High Performance Talent. Staff will highlight the most important Project and Tactics completed for each strategic initiative. Staff also provided a business card that featured the Bureau’s “elevator speech” created by the Board as part of the Strategic Plan. Board to utilize Elevator Speech as opportunities arise throughout the community.
c. State Audit – Phil said that work has been completed for the State Audit, which will be an Agreed Upon Procedures (AUP) Audit. A state auditor was in the DCVB Office two weeks ago for an entire day reviewing documents and financial processes. The audit will be completed in the next few weeks prior to the Holidays.

IV.  Executive Director Report

a. FY19 Sales & Marketing Plan Results (Shoulder Season Marketing) – Sara and Allie provided an overview of the Bureau’s efforts to market and promote Dublin during the shoulder seasons (November – February), the greatest time of need for Dublin’s hotels. Some of the comments included: Strategic planning started effort to market shoulder, off-peak seasons; Finding creative ways to use owned and earned outlets to promote Fall and Winter- website, blogs, social, PR, video; Created seasonal landing pages and e-blasts; Created Seasonal highlight videos and promoting with paid social ads; Held fall and winter photoshoots to fill gaps in photo library and highlight the seasons for future promotion. 
b. Destination Think! – The Bureau’s new agency of record will assist with the Regional and Statewide campaigns. Representatives from the agency will be traveling to Dublin in January for a site visit and to meet with key stakeholders. 
c. Freedom Bowl – Event organizers from the Freedom Bowl, a national high school football event that would feature 12 of the top teams from across the United States, have decided to pull the event from Dublin in 2019. The reason given was the lack of response and communication from Dublin City Schools. With the recent challenge of securing the Freedom Bowl event at the Dublin City Schools, staff believes it would be beneficial to secure a Dublin City Schools representative on the Board. There has been several on the Board in the past with good results.
d. Holiday Reception – Staff and Board Holiday Reception will be held on Thursday, December 13, 5-7 p.m., Vine & Tap.
V.  Guest Speaker – Dana McDaniel, City of Dublin
Dana presented an update on the City and provided relevant information related to Dublin’s Travel and Tourism Industry. He thanked DCVB Leadership for their support and leadership and noted that it makes a positive impact on our community. The following were key points from the presentation: more than $200 invested in CIP budget with a large portion being on infrastructure; 99% approval rating from City residents; Dublin is a case study for other communities; Business vacancy rates are in the range of 8% now with Dublin’s sweet spot between 8-15%; Dana believes the Dublin Fieldhouse is very exciting and the concept is needed and not seen as a threat; The greatest challenge in the coming years will be maintaining and growing revenue with businesses like Verizon and Nationwide leaving Dublin or downsizing; The Pedestrian Bridge in Downtown Dublin is scheduled to be completed next fall; Tantrum Theater is moving from Dublin to Athens.
VI.   Industry Roundtable/Other
Phil reminded the Board of the annual Holiday Reception to be held on Thursday at Vine & Tap from 5 – 7 p.m.
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, February 11, Noon, Ohio University
“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
